Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 14 May 2007  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   David Brodie, Gail Carroll, Anne Stockdale, Hilary Davies and 
                   Sheila Cowell
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor S Parker for item 7/31 onwards

                                Local resident Mrs M Kirk
07/25  PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS
The Clerk reported on the recent Parish Council Election which in the case of Littleton was uncontested with six Parish Councillors returned to office.  The Declaration of Acceptance of Office forms were duly completed and signed.
07/26  CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLVED:  that Parish Councillor Edward Kirk be elected Chairman for the
                      ensuing year

07/27  DEPUTY CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLVED:  that Parish Councillor Hilary Davies be elected Deputy Chairman

                      for the ensuing year  
07/28  CITY COUNCILLOR STUART PARKER

The Clerk reported on the election of Stuart Parker to the City Council.

07/29  CASUAL VACANCY

The Clerk reported on the Casual Vacancy that existed following the return of only six Members to the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the vacancy be publicised on the notice board and on the website with a view to an appointment being made by co-option at the next meeting of the Parish Council.
07/30  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 19 March 2007 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to the item numbering

                       being corrected.
07/31  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Parish Plan – As it was clear that Littleton was too small to sustain a Plan by itself the Clerk had made approaches to both Christleton and Guilden Sutton Parish Councils to see how receptive they might be to Littleton joining them in working on a Plan.  The Clerk to Guilden Sutton had passed it on to the group of residents concerned but as yet no formal responses had been received.
(City Councillor Stuart Parker joined the meeting at this point and was welcomed as the new City Councillor for Christleton)

2)  Planning – 53 Tarvin Road – Timber Outbuilding – no enforcement action appeared to have been taken yet.  Councillor Parker undertook to pursue this with the Enforcement Officer
3)  Code of Conduct – the forms were completed and duly signed.
07/32  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1) 07/00123/FUL – 92 Tarvin Road – Single Storey Extn to Provide Kitchen, 
    Dining Room, Conservatory, Garage and Porch and New Brick Wall & Gate.

The Clerk reported that this proposed development had been refused permission by the Planning Board
2)  2/00198/FUL – 48 Tarvin Road – First Floor and Two Storey Side Extension
     07/00349/FUL – 83 Tarvin Road – Two Storey Rear & Single Storey Side 

     Extensions, Inglenook to side and New Dormer Window to Loft

     07/00339/FUL – 50 Tarvin Road – Conservatory and Single Storey Extension
     07/00238/FUL – 95 Tarvin Road – Rear Extension
The Clerk reported that these proposed developments had been granted permission by the Planning Authority

3)  07/00469/FUL – 67 Tarvin Road – Detached Garage Extension

The Parish Council had no observations to make on this proposed development which had been subsequently approved by the Planning Board.
The Parish Council were concerned, however, that whilst the Planning Board had given permission to the development at 83 Tarvin Road they had refused a similar scheme at 92 Tarvin Road.  The Clerk was asked to take up this apparent inconsistency with the Planning Officers.
07/33  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council making special reference to the Audit of the Parish Council Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2007.
RESOLVED:  that i)  the report of the Clerk be received

                               ii)   the Summary of Accounts be signed by the Chairman



      iii)  the Statement of Assurance be signed

07/34   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



242.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        24.50     
3)  Litter Warden    32hrs @ £5.80          


                      162.40
     Litterpicking tool







  10.99
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – May  
                                             30.00
5)  Cornhill Allianz - Insurance





 334.95
6)  Bank Charges 2006/7                         



     4.00
07/35  INCOME
1)  Precept





                                1500.00
2)  Double Taxation Grant






  640.00

3)  Chester City – Litter Warden claim




1110.96

4)  Bank Interest







      1.62

             








      2.04
07/36  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.60
07/37  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire Assn of Local Councils – Newsletter 114 – May 2007 






- Position Paper on Unitary Authorities

Cheshire County Council – Cheshire Matters – April 2007 





- Local Government Reorganisation in Cheshire

Chester City Council – New Model Code of Conduct for Councillors




- People and Places

Cheshire Police Authority – Forum Newsletter – April 2007

Audit Commission – Appointment of Messrs Hacker Young as External Auditors

Messrs Hacker Young – Notice of Audit

07/38  REPRESENTATION ON OUTSIDE BODIES

RESOLVED:  that the following appointments be made for 2007/8:-

Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Cllrs Kirk, Cowell & Davies

Police Forum – Cllrs Kirk and Brodie
North Gowy Panel – All Members of the Parish Council
07/39  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the meetings of the Parish Council for the following year be 
                      held on:-



Monday 9 July 2007 


Monday 10 September 2007



Monday 29 October 2007


Monday 3 December 2007


Monday 28 January 2008



Monday 17 March 2008



Monday 5 May 2008 (AGM)

07/40   ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Vicars Cross – there was some frustration due to no progress having been made with the building firm whom did not appear to be really interested in the project.  The Clerk was asked to contact the planning officer to find out exactly what detail of building works would be required on any planning application and ask the County Engineer to suggest another suitable firm to undertake the work.  The Clerk was also asked to chase the removal of the hoarding from adjacent to the proposed location of the cross. 
2)  Vandalism in Littleton Lane – this locality was suffering a spate of vandalism such as wing mirrors being damaged and house for sale signs being burned.  It was agreed to contact the Police and the Community Wardens about this.

3)  Littleton Lane – Road Surface – Councillor Stockdale reported that that the pot holes in Littleton lane between the By Pass and the farm were getting bigger.  The Clerk was asked to take this up with the County Engineer.

4)  Tarvin Road – Pavement -  vans and cars for sale were being parked on the pavement, creating an obstruction for bicycles, wheelchairs and pushchairs.  An official letter from the Parish Council had brought about some improvement to the situation previously so it was suggested that this exercise be repeated.
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